
 
 

720 Imperial Ct. • Charlotte, NC 28273 

Phone: 704-587-4640  • FAX: 704-587-4650 

March 13, 2024 
 

Re:  Proposition 65 Warning Statement 
 
Dear Valued Customer, 
  
The Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986 known at Proposition 65 was adopted by 
the State of California with intent to protect drinking water sources from chemicals known to cause 
cancer, birth defects or other reproductive harm and to inform its citizens of potential exposures to 
these chemicals from products. 
 

Proposition 65 list of chemicals is reviewed annually, and chemicals are added and/or removed upon 
this review. November 17 and December 29, 2023, OEHHA updated the toxicity of four substances on 
the California Proposition 65 which are not in our scope of distribution. This list currently contains 
approximately 900 known chemicals, since first published in 1987 and requires consumer products to 
have a warning label if containing listed chemicals unless the seller has testing data that proves the 
product meets it exposure level standards as outlined by Proposition 65.   
 

As a distributor, Wyatt Seal, Inc., does not manufacture nor test products for known chemicals and 
must rely on information provided by our suppliers to determine if Proposition 65 chemicals are present 
along with testing data to prove the product meets exposure levels.  We largely distribute products in 
rubber and plastics with some silicones, brass, and metal products which are known to contain small 
amounts of chemicals listed on Proposition 65 such as: Benz[a]antracene 56-55-3, Benzo[b]fluorantened 
205-99-2, Benzo[j]fluoranthene 205-82-3, Benzo[k]fluoranthene 207-08-9, Benzo[a]pyrene 50-32-8. 
Chrysene 218-01-9, Dibenz[a,h]anthracene 53-70-3 to list a few as found in rubber as well as Indeno 
[1,2,3-c,d]pyrene(CAS No.: 193-39-5) 
 

Wyatt Seal, Inc. has adopted the policy that any product we ship to California should be labeled with a 
warning label to identify any potential exposure as required by Proposition 65. This policy is an 
outgrowth from gathered information of our supply chain which shows most products supplied to us 
have one or more chemicals present within the product or added in the processes to make them; 
furthermore, our major suppliers are not testing for the presence of chemicals listed on Proposition 65 
due to cost, time and difficulties obtaining information on numerous products that they manufacture.   
 

 Sincerely, 
 
 
Melissa D. Hall 
Compliance Manager 
Wyatt Seal, Inc. 
compliance@wyattseal.com 


